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than researchers themselves, during our inquiry. This allows institutions
to secure all available and relevant data records before the subjects are

made aware of the allegations.

What are some consequences for data fabrication and falsification?
Over the past 10 years, our office has reviewed more than 160 allegations
of data fabrication and falsification. Of these allegations, NSF made findings
of research misconduct against more than 40 researchers. Many of these
researchers were graduate students and postdoctoral researchers.

In all cases where NSF made a finding of research misconduct, researchers
received a letter of reprimand. In many cases, NSF debarred researchers
to prevent them from participating in government contracts, subcontracts,
loans, grants, and other assistance programs for a specified period. Other
actions NSF often takes include requiring researchers attend a Responsible

Conduct of Research course, barring researchers from serving as NSF
reviewers, and having them submit assurance and certification documents
with future NSF submissions.

How can institutions help prevent data fabrication and falsification?
Rigorous management of research data is critical. In many of our cases,
researchers failed to adequately preserve their data records, and those

of student researchers. For example, we have seen data maintained on
university research equipment get overwritten due to devices’ storage
limitations. We have also seen problems resulting from students keeping
the primary copy of research data on their personal rather than university
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Online report: www.nsf.gov/oig/report-fraud/form. js
Anonymous Hotline: 1.800.428.2189
Email: oig@nsf.gov
Mail: 2415 Eisenhower Avenue, Alexandria, VA 22314

ATTN: OIG HOTLINE

tleblowers play a critical role in keeping our Government honest
efficient, and accountable. Please visit www.nsf.gov/oig/whistleblower.jsp
for information about whistleblower protection.

Have a question or an idea for NSF OIG's Corner?
Please contact us at
OIGPublicAffairs@nsf.gov

James T. Kroll, PhD, is Director of the Division of Research Integrity
and Administrative Investigations at the National Science Foundation
Office of Inspector General. Jim joined the NSF OIG in 2001 after a
21-year career in the Air Force. He can be reached at jkroll@nsf.gov






